





January 31, 2002





                                                                         ATX UPDATE TO BOD

The budget is still the big item around ATX. Everyone is very concerned and folks are scurrying around to find ways to save money. Travel is being curtailed and the Oasis trip to SEA AFSS has been cancelled. The staffing figure for the AFSS option will remain at 2935, the budget number. As you are all aware, that number does not reflect our staffing standard. 

Over the past 2 weeks I have offered support for an arbitration, and hopefully found some necessary information that will provide a “WIN” for NAATS

The pay group is in town and I will be available to assist in any way I can. 

The FSS Shiftwork Study results, an eight-page glossy, hit field last week and our members received it with a FAA/NATCA logo on it. I have explained the impact to ATX and have asked that the NAATS BOD be brought in to Washington D.C. for a full briefing, at agency expense. I am expecting an answer shortly.

Feel free to call me if I can assist you in any way……….Ron

